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Annual
Meeting

Our next Annual
Membership Meeting will
be held on Saturday,

October 23rd, 2010 from
10am — Noon in the
Parish Hall at St. Luke’s

Episcopal Church on
Pope Avenue. Please pl:m
on attending this very
important and informative
meeting.
I A})proval of Annual
Meeting Minutes
from October 2009
2. Welcome and
Introduction of
Board Members
. Ward 4 & Town
Representative
Introductions
. Treasurer's Interim
Financial Report and
Previous Year End

. Presentation of 2011
Annual Budget

. Update on Legal
Matters

. Old Business

. New Business
South Forest Beach
Accesses

. Election of 2011
BOD Nominees (2
Positions)

. Closing Remarks.

FOREST AND THE BEACH
by Jack Daly

Often the good work of the Forest Beach
Owners Association goes largely unnoticed by
our members. Upholding our covenants,
architectural reviews and plans approval,
educating new residents and property owners
of our delicate ecosystem, working with the
Town to preserve our natural environment etc.,
often happens out of sight of the membership.
Unfortunately this can leave the mistaken
imprvssiml to you that the Association is not
actively working on your behalf. So this year I
am pleased to report about some very real and
tzulgii;l(‘ results of our hard, behind the scenes,
work. _

This summer the Forest Beach Owners
Association joined forces with the Beaufort
County Open Land Trust to preserve over 30
prime oceanfront acres right here in our very
own Forest Beach. A 400 foot section of critical
oceanfront dunes and one of the last remaining
maritime forest areas on Hilton Head, which
stretches from the Marriott Grande Ocean all
the way to Sea Pines, was placed under a Federal
Conservation Easement and your Association
was entrusted with its permanent ownership.
This means the Association now owns over 30
oceanfront acres!

This new acquisition benefits residents and
property owners of Forest Beach in many ways.
First and foremost, it protects the dunes and
maritime forest, which in turn protect us from
the Atlantic Ocean. Your beach (and
oceanfront/oceanside home and property) is
only as secure as the tree and plant roots that
keep it from washing away. Deforestation for
the sake of a panoramic view, encroaching
overdevelopment, or mowing the dunes flat to
serve as a commercial entertainment venue only
encourage erosion and escarpment . The new
conservation easement specriEcally prohibits

those activities.

Secondly, the new conservation easement
ensures only neighborhood access to our beach
through these sensitive areas. If this property
were entrusted to the Town, for example, it
could easily be turned into public beach parking.
These new public beach parking spaces w yuld,
by law, allow the Town to apply for State
matching funds in order to help pay for beach
renourishment in other parts of the Island, such
as Port ]“n(]}-’il] Plantation, a top Town priority.
Imagine your dunes turned into public parking
in order to help preserve an always eroding
beach inside a private plantation! A very likely
scenario, but not on our watch! Your Association
now has control of these neighborhood beach
walkways and accesses.

Lastly, the new conservation easement will
revent any further oceanfront development.
Isle of Palms, for example, is an accreting beach

just like South Forest Beach. Years ago a
developer bought the oceanfront strand on Isle
of Palms and waited years until enough sand
had accreted and accumulated to finally replat
the strand area as a new section of oceanfront
lots. Overnight, oceanfront homes were now
2nd or 3rd row properties complete with a road
in front of them. It happened there, but with
the new conservation easement, it will never
happen in this section of Forest Beach.

Clearly the new conservation easement and
securing the strand and walkways/accesses in
this part of South Forest Beach is a huge success
for your Association. Even more, the Town has
agreed to take over maintanence and ownership
of the roads in that area. However, the Forest
Beach Owners Association does not deserve all
of the credit. The good people of the Beaufort
County Open Land Trust wrote the easement
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WHO IS THE FOREST BEACH OWNERS ASSOCIATION (FEOA)|
AND WHAT DO WE DO FOR YOU?!

When a group of dedicated citizens
bands together to try and make a
difference, you don't always see the
results of their efforts or hear about
their achievements. This document,
hopefully, will inform you about the
Forest Beach Owners Association and
what we have been doing FOR YOU.

We work, live and ]}ia'y where you
do—in North and South Forest Beach.
The Forest Beach area encompasses
eight neighborhoods and subdivisions
comprised of single-family, multi-family
and commercial properties. Most all
of them border on the coastline of the
Atlantic. The FBOA is an organization
made up of property owners from these
eight areas of Hilton Head Island that
are collectively known as Forest Beach.
The Association has the authority to
enforce deed covenants that protect all
of the Forest Beach properties, help
to preserve property values and ensure
vou will enjoy the beaches. accesses.

o - - e
parks and other common areas, as well
as our .\'hnpping centers, We work
closely with the Town of Hilton Head
Island in its efforts to keep you safe
and further your enjoyment of the
roads, leisure paths and other
amenities—down to the last tree, bird
and alligator.

Most people never think about what
is involved in providing the
environment we all enjoy on Hilton
Head Island, and how it touches you,
directly or indirectly, when you visit or
live on our Island.

If you own a house or villain Forest
Beach, or you are a full-time resident
anywhere on the Island, you've
probably seen the FBOA logo. Tt can
be found on our license plates and on
signs at the entrance to our community.

If you have participated in our
neighborhood crime watches, beach
swcbps or turtle protection measures
(Lights Out!) you have come in contact
with the Association. [f you've paid
vour annual dues to the FBOA, then
;vr.m 've probably read our newsletter,

attended our annual owners lneeting,
monthly Board of Directors Meetings,
and/or voted on issues of importance to
you as a property owner. You may also
have visited our page on Facebook or
logged onto our website to keep up with
the latest news in our neighborhood.
Or, signed up to receive our email
updates to stay in touch with important
issues concerning Forest B{?EIL']I—-_Y()III'
neighborhood.

If you are a part-time resident who
visits the Island on occasion, take time
to see what full-time residents have
accomplished and see if you can
participate in your own way as time
allows.

If visiting or vacationing here in the
Forest Beach area, you may not realize
who is responsible for the cleanliness,
safety and accessibility of all the facilities
you enjoy, and for the friendliness you
see in your neighbors.  While the
FBOA cannot claim credit for
everything that is done to make and
maintain Forest Beach as the place it
is, we are actively working to do
everything within our authority and
ability to ensure that it stays a clean and
safe environment for everyone’s
enjoyment for years to come. This is
what keeps people coming back and
wanting to be a part of this community.

DID YOU KNOW???

¢ The FBOA will soon acquire
ownership of the strand blocks in
South Forest Beach (which contain
the sand dunes on our beaches), from’
a group of private owners, thus ending
the potential for encroachments and
ensuring that construction into, and
use of, the dunes will remain in
compliance with the State regulations
and in line with sound environmental
policies.

* The FBOA litigated a suit to open up
the Avocet Street beach access which
has been encroached upon and
blocked by a private individual.

Although the case is still under appeal

by the defendant, the Association
remains confident that the decision in
our favor will be upheld.

The FBOA identified blighted
properties at the request of the Town,
and they are being, and will continue
to be, cleaned up in accordance with
Town regulations.

The FBOA provides assistance to the
Town and the Costal Discovery
Museum in disscminating brochures
on the protection of Sea Turtles. We
also contact neighbors who
inadvertently leave their lights on into
the evening, endangering the nesting
of this federally protected species.

The FBOA, through litigation, has
been affirmed to have legal standing
with the courts to enforce the
restrictive deed covenants within the
IForest Beach subdivisions.

The FBOA has appcared before Towi
Council on numerous oceasions in
efforts to preserve trees within
setbacks and/or buffers. We took a
position against a move IJ)-‘ some ]?nlly
Field residents to incorporate Forest
Beach in their proposed Land
Mzmugemenl Ordinance (LMO)
changes. The Town, having listened
to our Association, agreed to limit the
changes to the LMO and separated
Forest Beach from Folly Field in this
sensitive environmental issue.

The FBOA provided design input, as
well as architectural review, for the
Town’s re-design of the Coligny Circle
and beach entrance.

'FIIUSC are jllSl some ()f‘ our most

recent accomplishments. With your
cooperation, we will be able to do even
more in the future.

FBOA Board of Directors
August 1, 2010
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